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Dear City Council,

The passage of City Ordinance 7194 on July 19, 2010, set an end date for Open Access and created new 
rates based upon figures and calculations provided to the council by Mr. Bach. The undersigned 
challenge the integrity of the information upon which Ordinance 7194 was based.

Annual Expenditures For Cable Internet
In the past seven months, City Cable representatives have changed the reported annual cost to run the 
Internet plant at least three times:

On December, 1, 2009, Mr. Presley presented to the Open Access ISPs on page 12 of his 
presentation estimates that the annual expenditures for City Cable Internet service in 2010
would be $1,384,273.

On June 5th, 2010, Mr. Bach reported to the MU Advisory Board that the current annual Internet 
expense was $1,216,979. 

On July 19th, 2010, Mr. Bach reported to the City Council that the current Annual System 
Operations and Maintenance Expenses were $2,500,266.86. 

What is the actual annual system expense of the Internet plant? And why does this figure continue to 
change so drastically?

Cost of Building the Cable Internet Plant
Mr. Bach subdivided the Cable Internet capital investment from the Cable TV capital investment but has 
not shown his calculations. The original bonds were for a Cable Television plant. One would hope that 
adding Internet capability to our already existent the taxpayers an additional 
$5.5 million dollars.

The incremental investment needed to convert the existing City Cable TV service into a TV & Internet 
service can be shown from financial records of capital expenditures specific to the Internet plant since 
2002 when Internet capability was added to the network.

What is the capacity of the Network: 5276 MPS or 120 MPS or 155 MPS?
Like the annual expenses, the MPS (megabits per second) capacity of the network appears to change 
over time.

On December, 1, 2009, Mr. Presley presented to the Open Access ISPs on page 9 of his 
presentation that as of March 2009, the system capacity was 38.8 MPS x 4 channels or 155.2 
MPS.

On June 5th, 2010, Mr. Presley stated during the MU Advisory Board meeting that the capacity of 
r is not recorded in the minutes, Mr. 

Becker is recorded repeating the 120 MPS capacity three separate times with no correction from 
those in attendance. Mr. Becker also repeated this 120 MPS during the City Council and again, 
neither Mr. Bach nor Mr. Bagby attempted to correct this bandwidth capacity.








































